
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Ref: PQ 11164/23 
 
12th April 2023 
  

Deputy Pádraig O’Sullivan 

Dáil Eireann  

Dublin 2  

 

Dear Deputy O’Sullivan 

 

I refer to your below PQ which has been forwarded to me for attention.  Firstly, please accept 

my apologies for the delay in issuing a response. 

 

PQ 11164/23: To ask the Minister for Health the steps being taken to provide treatment 

by an ear plastic surgeon for children born with or suffering from an ear deformity; 

when this service will be available on a permanent and full-time basis in the State; in 

the interim, what steps are being taken to put a SLA in place to enable delivery of this 

treatment in the State; and if he will make a statement on the matter.  

 

Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) Response: 
 

Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) at Crumlin have advised that the service for specialised 
treatment for complex congenital ear deformity is unfortunately no longer available in Ireland.   

 
CHI at Crumlin is actively working with NHS Lothian in Scotland to set up a service level 
agreement for patients with congenital complex ear deformities whereby the Consultant will 
come to CHI at Crumlin to assist with out-patient clinics and to perform operations in theatre. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

PROF. SEAN WALSH 

CLINICAL DIRECTOR/ SITE LEAD 

Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) at Crumlin 

Crumlin, D12 N512, Ireland 
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